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Josh Mahoney bowling for Laharum 
 

 

 

 The year is creeping along with sport and 
various groups well underway. Let’s hope for an 
‘interruption-free’ year! Keep well! 
 Enjoy getting involved and back into 
recreation and local groups. 
 

    Liz HopkinsLiz HopkinsLiz HopkinsLiz Hopkins 
         

Laharum Tennis Club 
 

Our B Special team is having a great 
season so far, not having lost a match – 
fabulous effort! We have had good 

numbers, so the team is doing well.  
We played a Friday night match which went 

really well. Well done everyone! 
Deb Bunworth 
 
 

ALWAYS DIAL TRIPLE ZERO 
TO REPORT FIRE 

 

 

     Sunday March 6 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

             Preliminary Notice 
                 Thursday May 26, 10.30am  

                Laharum Hall 

                    Please bring a plate  
                      Everyone welcome 

 

                 Please put this date in your diary! 
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     First Sunday of the month at 10am sharp 
 

Sunday March 6  
Laharum Hall - clean-up day  
(full details in Laharum Landcare 
Group article) 
 

Sunday April 3  
Diane & Steve Lowe’s,  

                                  2 Kimberley’s Road, Wartook  
 

Sunday May 1 Judy & Barry Berendsen’s,  
1266 Staehrs Road, Laharum 

 

     Covid safe practices will apply. 
For further information contact  

 Wendy McInnes on 0407 914498 

 
 

 

Yoga at Laharum Hall 
 

Yoga is back for 2022.  
Sessions start at 7.30pm on Wednesdays at 
Laharum Hall. Join participants and 
experience the benefits of yoga.  

It keeps our bodies flexible; builds 
muscle tone; maintains a good level of fitness and is 
a great stress relief – particularly important as we 
get older! Come and give it a go with our friendly 
group of participants! Minimal charge towards hall 
hire. 

Please contact me on 0417 056219 if you 
plan to attend for the first time. 
Judy Berendsen 

 
 

Laharum Hall Committee 
 

Laharum Hall Committee of 
Management meeting will be held on 
Monday February 21, 7.30pm. 

All residents of Laharum Wartook community 
are welcome to attend. Future grant applications and 
Festival of Small Halls will be discussed. 
Judy Berendsen, Secretary 
 
 
 

Brimpaen Craft Group 
 

We meet at Brimpaen Hall at 10.30am. 
Tuesday March 1 - we will make a ‘purse 
tidy’ with a pot holder.  

Tuesday April 5 – bring your own craft. 
Jill Sinclair 0438 992779 
 
.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Saturday March 19 
 

Laharum Hall, 7pm 
 

       Concert Adults $20; Family $50 
            Raffle at the door for prizes  

 

          Lion’s Club barbecue  
Food and drinks available 6pm onward 

 

   Ticket sales with Judy on 0417 056219 or  
    available at www.festivalofsmallhalls.com  
 

Artists from Port Fairy Folk Festival on tour  

 Award-winning sister duo ‘Charm of Finches’ 
 Accomplished singer-songwriter Jack Carty 

 

Getting the community together again! 
 

Supported by Laharum Hall Committee, 
Victorian Govt & Horsham Rural City Council.  
More details soon on Wartook Laharum Facebook. 

 

Gerard Matthews & Brenton Roberts raising the 
Australian flag at the Brimpaen breakfast 
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Laharum Cricket Club 
 

Happy new year everyone.  
B Grade remains in contention for finals, 
holding onto 4th spot on the ladder with a 
couple of must-win games and a bye to 

come in the run home to finals. 
We are fresh from our first win for the 

calendar year following a 4 wicket haul to Connor 
Cowan who turned the match in our favour. Griffo 
and Chamo got our run chase off to a flying start to 
see us get the points against Lubeck Murtoa with 
perfect conditions at Laharum. 

C Grade have had a win and a loss since 
coming back after the break. C Grade are sitting 3 
games outside of the top 4, with 4 games remaining 
in the season. They’ll need a few results to fall our 
way to make finals. A special thank you from 
Captain Dan Mibus to the youngsters who have 
been stepping up consistently this season. It is 
pleasing to watch their progress week to week.  

Juniors recommence this coming weekend 
following a break for the school holidays. They 
remain well in contention for finals, sitting third on 
the ladder.  

Blasters will recommence February 13 for 
four sessions in Term 1 to complete the program. 
Thank you to all who have helped out with this 
program this season.  

Presentation evening will be planned 
following season completion and will be advised via 
our Facebook page.  

A 10 year reunion for the 2011/12 B Grade 
Premiership team will be held Friday February 25 
from 6:30pm at Royal Hotel, Horsham. Meal and 
drinks available at bar prices. A courtesy bus may be 
negotiated by interested parties. Follow the 
Facebook page for more details closer to the date.  

A couple of career milestones which have 
occurred so far this season - 
Daniel Mibus 200 wickets, 27/11/2021 
Ben Peucker 7,500 runs; 100 stumpings 22/1/2022 
Josh Mahoney 2,500 runs 5/2/2020; 150 wickets 
29/1/2022 

A special thank you to our sponsors for their 
ongoing support, and a reminder that new players 
are always welcome to join. Yours in cricket.  
Ben Peucker, President 

 
 
 

Wimmera Regional Library 
 

The Library is open from 9am-5.30pm 
Monday to Friday and 9.30am-1pm 
Saturdays.  
‘Call and Collect’ is available by ringing 

staff on 5382 1777 or online at www.wrlc.org.au 
Ann Twyford, CEO 

 

 

Collection Lockers & Returns Bin at 
Laharum Hall 

 

Wimmera Libraries in conjunction with HRCC 
and Laharum community, is returning limited library 
services back to the Laharum community. 

Collection Lockers and a Returns Bin will be 
installed at Laharum Hall soon.  

Once these have been installed, Wimmera 
Library patrons can place ‘holds’ on items and 
choose Laharum as their pickup location. Requested 
items will be checked out to the patron and placed 
into a locker. Patrons will receive a notification with a 
unique code to access the locker. Patrons can also 
ring their local library branch to organise items to be 
sent out to Laharum. 

All Wimmera Library items can be returned 
into the Returns Bin, even if it was borrowed at 
another Wimmera Library branch. 

Access to the lockers and Returns Bin will be 
24/7. Wimmera Libraries will advertise on their 
website and Facebook page when the services 
begin. 
Jenelle Patterson, Support Services WRLC 

 
 

 

 
 

Stavely Block 10 Project Update 
 

WIM Resource Pty Ltd (WIM) is continuing 
our exploration program for the Staveley Block 10 
Project (EL 6873) following on from 2021 which saw 
a three-week exploratory drilling program in 
February and an aeromagnetic survey in May. 

In January this year WIM successfully 
completed a low impact geophysical survey using a 
local Horsham-based contractor. Using a technique 
known as Gravity, measurements are collected from 
the gravitational field at a series of different locations 
over a number of areas of interest. This helped 
define the underlying geology using variations in 
rock density and the results inform further drilling. 

WIM will conduct further low impact 
exploration in 2022 beginning mid-February for two 
weeks and mid-March for a further two weeks. 
These air-core drilling programs will be carried out 
across various sites within the project area and 
wherever practical, on public road reserves. 

If you have a question about WIM or the 
Stavely Block 10 Project, look out for our next 
information booth or community information session. 
Alternatively, please contact Murray Wilson, 
Stakeholder Liaison Officer via email at 
mwilson@wimresource.com.au 
or free call 1800 959 298. 
David Jelley, Stavely Project Manager 
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Education News 
 

Welcome to the 2022 school year at 
Laharum Primary School. We extend a 
very warm welcome to our new family at 

Laharum; Trevor, Kate & Eden and look forward to 
getting to know you all better as the school year 
progresses. 

Our first week has started very smoothly with 
all students including our new Foundation student, 
Eden who is settling in very quickly to the school 
routine and working very well.   

Although we are a smaller cohort than last 
year, we have some creative and exciting programs 
planned to keep our students engaged and actively 
learning, including weekly integration sessions to the 
Haven campus of the Horsham West and Haven 
Primary School.  

Again, this year we are fortunate to have 
exceptional teachers who have their own specialties 
ensuring our students receive instruction from 
experts in their fields. Along with our Literacy, 
Numeracy, Science, Humanities and PE core 
learning areas, we are spoilt with expert tuition in 
Art, Music and our Specialised Art, Environment & 
Wellbeing program offering students unique 
experiences and activities.   

Our grounds are looking beautiful with our 
smaller plants now quite substantial due to 
consistent rain. Thank you to Flip & Chris who 
maintained our school yard over the summer break, 
allowing us to return to lush lawns and a tidy yard.  

Our 2021 Year 6 students have now entered 
their Secondary level of education and we wish them 
all the best and congratulate them on their 
respective awards received at their Presentation 
Ceremony in December 2021. 

Our ‘Laharum Lorikeets Playtime’, part of our 
integration and transition program for the students 
and young children in the local area, started again 
on Friday February 11 from 10am–12pm. Please 
encourage any families with young children to come 
along and enjoy a fun morning with other local 
children enjoying planned activities and playing with 
each other. It is also a nice catch-up for the parents 
to have a cuppa and a chat. 

We look forward to another positive year at 
Laharum and encourage any families still looking for 
a great education for their children with exceptional 
programs and individualised learning, to come and 
visit the school and meet the teachers.  
Little schools can do great things! 
Jenny Uebergang, Office Administration 
 
 
 
 
 

NURSE ON CALL 1300 606 024 

 

Brimpaen Tennis Club 
 

We are back into tennis for the second 
part of the season. We have had mixed 
results, but if we could get on a winning 

streak we have a chance for the finals. Fingers 
crossed! 

The courts are finished and are looking great. 
We have played on them a couple of times which 
has been really good. Hopefully they can bring us 
some luck!! 
Courtney Dunn  
 
 
 
 

& KnitWitZ 
 

Our group will meet shortly. Anyone who is 
interested in joining, please ring Redrock Bookshop 
on 5381 0866 for more details. 
Gill Venn 
 

 
 
 
 

           Batteries 
                      Used vehicle batteries can be left at 
                      Pam & Des Geue’s property at  
                      1922 Northern Grampians Road  
                      to help to raise funds for Laharum Hall 
 

 
 
 

 
 

Telstra Priority Assistance  
For people with life-threatening medical 

conditions, Telstra will provide an ‘immediate 
response’ to telephone connection if your landline 

breaks down – phone 132 200 
 

 
 

 

 
 
 
 

Available for Hire 
 

Laharum Hall Trestles and Chairs  
Reasonable rates 

 

Laharum History books are available for $10 
 

Contact Judy Berendsen on 0417 056219 
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Laharum Rural CFA 
 

Over the last couple of months the Brigade 
and its members have been kept 
reasonably busy. Mostly supporting  
call-outs to fires in the Green Lake and 

Wonwondah areas. Plus our Brigade has supplied 
members for strike teams supporting the Poolaijelo 
New Year’s Eve fire which burnt over 7,300ha and 
also the Edenhope fire a couple of weeks ago. 
Locally we’ve had a call-out to a rescue where a 
vehicle was stuck on the edge of Carter’s Track, and 
also a lightning strike on our property. Massive 
thanks to those who attended.  

A big shout out for everyone who has made 
themselves available to go on the strike teams and 
continually responding for our local fires. The season 
is far from over, so your continued efforts to respond 
will be greatly appreciated.  
COVID 19 - Just a reminder to be Covid safe. QR 
Code check-ins are still required at the stations. With 
a few cases popping up locally, please let your 
captain know if you unfortunately do catch Covid. 
This way we can work around the situation if your 
property does get impacted by fire or if you are 
unable to attend.  

Let’s face it, we have to live with it now and 
precautions are a part of life, and every effort to 
reduce the impact is vital in the community. It’s kept 
confidential, but it also helps us know our available 
members in the event of a fire. 
Training - Things have been kept quiet on the 
training front because of the fire danger period. 
We’ve had a couple of people show interest in 
becoming a brigade member, which is great.  
 General fire fighter courses are planned for 
District 17 for anyone who wishes to join up. Please 
contact myself or our Training Officer, Francoise 
Thornton Smith if you’d like to join up or for any 
other training queries. 
Supplementary Alerting Service (SAS) app - 
Thanks to everyone who has downloaded this free 
app. Without sounding like a broken record, just 
another reminder to all members we ask that you 
download the SAS app to receive all pager 
messages. A very useful app to help all members be 
notified of incidents and respond when available. 
Passwords have been made up for most members 
of the Brigade, so please contact me if you wish to 
get this app. 
Harvest - With harvest completed, from what I can 
gather the Grampians Group only had one harvest 
related fire that was reported. Great work by all the 
farmers and contractors to keep us virtually fire-free. 

With a couple of Total Fire Ban days and a 
couple of ‘blow up days’ we appreciate everyone’s 
cooperation to cease harvest when required. It can 
be frustrating at times but it’s all about stopping a 
major fire starting which provides more 
inconvenience for many others. 

 
Fire Safety and Prevention - With many farmers 
taking on stubble mulching and paddock 
preparations for burning off, please note the rules & 
regulations when using machinery in paddocks with 
extinguishers and firefighting units in paddocks etc.  

With the few storms we’ve had, please 
continue to clean up around your properties and 
check gutters for material build up.  

We’ve had a relatively quiet summer locally, 
so let’s do our bit to keep it that way by thinking ‘fire 
safety’.  

If anyone has any brigade queries, please 
feel free to contact myself on 0428 838242 or 
Francoise Thornton-Smith on 0484 909150. 
Luke Dumesny, Captain 
 
 
 
 

CFA District 17 
 

Process for Notifying Covid Positive 
Member or Close Contact Isolating for 
CFA Volunteers - If you have a confirmed 

case of Covid (either via RAT or PCR) or are 
isolating due to exposure, you must immediately 
notify your Brigade Captain and isolate according 
to Department of Health requirements.  

Then, please use the CFA Members website 
to notify CFA that you are currently isolating due to 
being Covid Positive or a close contact. You can call 
or text me to do this on your behalf. This helps to 
manage brigade capability to turn out.  

If you have attended the fire station, a 
CFA activity or turned out on a CFA vehicle 
within 48 hours of symptoms beginning or a 
positive test, the Captain must notify the 
Rostered Duty Coordinator (RDC). 

If there has been no fire station/activity/ 
vehicle exposures, all you need to do is notify the 
Captain and record your status on the website.  
Booster Record with CFA - CFA is also required to 
record your Covid Vaccination Third Dose (booster). 
Only the date of your booster shot is needed. You 
can input this yourself via the website or call/text me 
to complete it on your behalf.  
Truck Rosters - I have had a break from sending 
out truck roster reminders for a few weeks due to 
being very busy. I plan to resume them this week. 
BASO Louise McGillivray 0438 673 144 
l.mcgillivray@cfa.vic.gov.au 
Louise McGillivray, Brigade Administrative Support 
Officer  
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Laharum Landcare Group 
 

We will be meeting at Laharum Hall on 
Tuesday February 15 at 7.30pm. We 
hope to meet Annie Hobby, the new 

Landcare Facilitator. We will also discuss the 
program for the year including rabbit baiting trials, 
ordering indigenous plants for local projects and 
noxious weed control. 

Everyone is welcome, especially anyone new 
to the area and those who would like advice for their 
own properties. Contact Wendy McInnes on 
0428 840662 or myself 0490 830769. 
Gil Hopkins  
 
Rabbit baiting stations trials - Wartook rabbit 
population seems the highest I’ve ever seen it. I’m 
not sure about other areas. 
Plants for properties – Laharum Landcare Group 
has ordered native trees, shrubs and grasses to be 
shared around the members of the group free of 
charge. Expressions of Interest sought for June 
2022. 
Free Pancake breakfast – Sunday March 6,  
8.30-9am at Laharum Hall then a one hour Roadside 
Clean Up (location TBA) followed at 10am by our 
March Veggie Swap (note Swap change of venue). 
Wendy McInnes 

 
 
 
 

North West Grampians Branch of 
Horsham Lions Club 
 

Welcome to 2022! We hope you all had a 
welcome break over the school holidays. 
We were lucky enough to have a 
Christmas breakup at Horsham’s Sports & 

Community Club on December 7. 
Driver Reviver assisted TAC with a sausage 

sizzle on Boxing Day and at the Gazebo at Green 
Lake on December 27. Driver Reviver had been 
operating on the weekends 10am–2.30pm (shorter 
hours) at Green Lake. 

Our new History Board is about to be 
finalised and we hope to have it installed on the rear 
wall of the Driver Reviver kiosk in the coming weeks. 

Our first meeting was held at Green Lake 
barbecue gazebo on February1 with a sausage 
sizzle. We look forward to assisting our community 
in the coming months. 

Our next meeting will be held at Laharum 
Hall on Tuesday March 1 at 7pm. 
Libby Peucker 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Horsham Rural City  
Landcare Facilitator 
 

The New Year has started off well for 
Landcare in the area with planning 
underway for 2022. Horsham Urban 
Landcare recently held a meeting to plan 

events including a Passata-making demonstration 
and workshop for the start of March.  

The Patch Community Garden in Horsham is 
also preparing for a big harvest of fresh fruit and 
vegetables.  

Laharum Landcare will be holding their first 
meeting of the year on Tuesday February 15 and 
the veggie and produce swaps have resumed.  

There are some good grants available at the 
moment for Landcare and community groups. 
Horsham Rural City Council Community 
Development Grants are a great one to apply for 
with up to $10,000 being available. Applications 
close on Tuesday March 1. See the website for all 
the details: https://www.hrcc.vic.gov.au/Our-
Services/Grant-information/Community-
Development-Grants-Program 

With school back for Term 1, I am also 
looking for opportunities for Junior Landcare 
activities which will be open early this year. If there 
are groups looking for assistance in applying for any 
funding, please get in touch. 

For those looking for training opportunities, 
there are still plenty of free online webinars available 
which I hope will continue. One that I recently 
watched and found really informative was hosted by 
Trust for Nature on pest animal management of 
deer, rabbits, cats and foxes and showcased some 
new and novel ways of tackling pests: ‘Managing 
pests: what to do and what not to do - YouTube’. 
There is also a free course available from RCS on 
preparing for drought: 
https://www.rcsgloballearning.com/courses/rcs-
drought-
preparedness?fbclid=IwAR0Zs0yvoGy0LK9X9DvGE
d_QbnsLHPkSR6zpuUi2GMiVGBYFdsbVtmfXVak 

I’m always happy to chat more about 
Landcare opportunities. Please get in touch at 
annie.hobby@hrcc.vic.gov.au or 0407 914498. 
Annie Hobby, Landcare Facilitator 
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Applications for Horsham Rural City Council’s 
Community Grants Program are open for not-for-
profit groups to deliver projects which directly benefit 
residents. Clubs and organisations can apply for a 
share of the funding via the HRCC website from 
February 1 until March 1. Grants have been highly 
successful over the past 12 months with dozens of 
local projects worth $255,449 allocated funding. 

If you are part of a community group and 
would like to find out more about the program and to 
make an application, please get along to the online 
Information Session on Tuesday February 15, 
12.30–1pm. Council staff will provide an overview of 
the grants program and be able to answer questions 
about your community projects.  

To join the online session, visit 
http://bit.ly/HRCC_Comm_Grants 
Beat the bite this mosquito season - With summer 
in full swing, HRCC is monitoring mosquito numbers, 
locations and potential public health threats. See 
photo page 11. 

Environmental Health Coordinator Luke 
Mitton said monitoring started in November and runs 
through to April each year. The wetlands around 
town are being treated with a larvicide and will 
prevent the mosquitoes from becoming adults.  
Stop Bindii before it seeds - Residents are being 
asked to contact HRCC if they notice Bindii on 
Council-managed property and to remove the weed 
from their own land to help stop its spread. It is very 
easily spread once the seeds form and the thorns 
stick to tyres and shoes and spread through parks, 
nature strips and lawns. See photo page 11. 
Council crackdown after attacks on sheep - 
HRCC is reminding dog owners of their responsibility 
to properly control their pets after sheep were 
attacked on a farm near the edge of town. 
Community Safety Coordinator Jason Brady said 
HRCC had received reports about dogs roaming out 
of sight of their owners in semi-rural areas. Dog 
owners must take responsibility for their animal or 
they could be held liable. 
Robert Somers Media & Communications Officer 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Wonwondah Landcare Group 
 

The group has received funding from 
Wimmera Catchment Management 
Authority to continue rabbit control works in 

our area. Once the weather cools and is safer to 
work in the paddocks, this program will commence. 

Members need to be vigilant because of 
increasing number of snails currently up trees and 
fence posts. This is the ideal time to bait before 
autumn rains start. 

Our next meeting will be Tuesday March 1 
at Guest’s dairy with a guest speaker, all welcome. 
Chris Guest 
 
 

Grampians Olive Co 
 

Farm shop open Monday to Friday  
11am-4pm. 
Closed weekends and public holidays. 
 

Serving platters and freshly roasted coffee. 
Organic olive oils, olives, infused oils, honey, 
vinegars, dukkah, gift packs. 
 

After hours pick-up available and free delivery 
for orders over $100 - 
 

www.grampiansoliveco.com.au 
Greg Mathews 5383 8299 
 
 

We are open Friday & Saturday 
nights for dinner and also Saturdays 
& Sundays for lunch and afternoon 
tea.  

Take away fish & chips and pizza are 
available Friday, Saturday & Sunday also. 

Bookings are essential due to limited 
numbers. Ring 5383 6388 or via Facebook on 
https://www.facebook.com/TheWanderInn/  
Dianna 

 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

The editor reserves the right to reduce the size of articles 
so the Newsletter fits 12 pages. Opinions expressed in 
any articles are not necessarily those of the editor. Please 
contact the author of the article for further discussion. 
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For more information, go to - 
 

Sustainability.vic.gov.au/detoxyourhome 
or call 1300 363 744 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 Happy Wanderer Holiday 
 Resort 
 Accommodation, Fuel, General 
 store and Bottle shop 
 Open 7 days a week from 9am-6pm 

 

We provide executive log cabins, motel style 
log flats, on-site cabin vans and caravans. You can 
also setup camp with your own tent, caravan, 
campervan or even swag on both powered or 
 un-powered site for a relaxing and fun filled 
getaway.  

Happy Wanderer Holiday Resort features an 
in-ground solar-heated swimming pool, a full size 
tennis court and 2 half-courts, all floodlit, and a 
playground.  

Also available is a General Store, fuel, 
liquor, wood barbecues and laundry. The 
General store offers a range of groceries, fresh 
food, milk, bread, ice-creams, frozen food and 
cigarettes.  
Under new management and ownership –  
Jillian & Phill Goullet 

Feel free to contact us on 5383 6210 or 
Email: admin@hwresort.com.au 
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FIRE BRIGADE TRUCK ROSTERS 
February – April 2022 IN CASE OF FIRE DIAL 000 

The trucks need to be driven at least 30km a week, and water pumped for at least  
5 minutes. Fuel, tyres, lights checked. Refuel if less than ¾ full. Fill in the log book.  

Immediately report any problems to the Captain.  
Captains are: Laharum - Luke Dumesny 0438 838242; Brimpaen - Ken French 5380 1500.  
Truck radio will be on Vicfire Channel 517 for emergency callout (VHF Channel 10 for Grampians Group) 
Call Grampians Remote 275# before taking the truck on a run. When returning change back to 517# 

 

LAHARUM 

 LAHARUM TANKER 1 LAHARUM TANKER 2 

WEEK 
START 

DRIVER CREW DRIVER CREW 

07/02/2022 Jo Gardner Jenny McInnes Mal Griffiths Ray Zippel 
14/02/2022 Allan Parfett Mark Mintern Rob McInnes Leigh Mibus 
21/02/2022 Brad Geue Caroline Geue Mark Uebergang Jenny Uebergang 
28/02/2022 Gary Staehr Rob Staehr Maurice Dumesny Glenn Steadman 
07/03/2022 Steve Suter Nigel Hallam Luke Dumesny Beth McGennisken 
14/03/2022 Vacant Gavan McGennisken Tim Martin Angus Martin 
21/03/2022 Gil Hopkins Eh Doh Jah Paul van der Plank Flip Stein 
28/03/2022 Jim Carter Graeme Wood Mark Francisco Dane Francisco 
04/04/2022 Bruce McInnes David Wegman Campbell Ellifson Alex Ellifson 
11/04/2022 Francoise van der Plank Jenny Gaulke Stuart Gardner Gary Hallam 

 

BRIMPAEN  
Date Tanker 1 Brimpaen Tanker 3 Brimpaen Tanker 2 Glenisla 

07/02/2022 Courtney Dunn Shannon Arnott Gerard Matthews Steve Price Luke Barber Jack French 
14/02/2022 Andrew 

Chincarini 
Kerryanne & 
Tristan 
Chincarini 

Jamie Parfett Caroline Price Matt Barber Jo Barber 

21/02/2022 Cameron 
McDonald 

David Schmidt Luke Dunn &  
Josh Dunn 

Rod Miller Robert Barber Will Barber 

28/02/2022 Brenton Roberts Amanda Britten Steve Jager Ben Starick Ken French Theresa & 
Hettie French 

07/03/2022 Des Roberts Christine 
Roberts 

Peter 
McGennisken 

Rachel 
McGennisken 

Rod Miller Sue, Alana, Will 
& Harry Miller 

14/03/2022 Anthony Smith Mick Purcell Courtney Dunn Shannon Arnott Luke Barber Jack French 
21/03/2022 Andrew Bell Hamish Bell Andrew Chincarini Kerryanne & 

Tristan Chincarini 
Matt Barber Jo Barber 

28/03/2022 Gerard 
Matthews 

Steve Price Cameron 
McDonald 

David Schmidt Robert Barber Will Barber 

04/04/2022 Jamie Parfett Caroline Price Brenton Roberts Amanda Britten Ken French Theresa & 
Hettie French 

11/04/2022 Luke Dunn & 
Josh Dunn 

Rod Miller Des Roberts Christine Roberts Rod Miller Sue, Alana, Will 
& Harry Miller 

 
 

VICTORIAN BUSHFIRE INFORMATION LINE 1800 240 667 
Total Fire Bans – Fire Restrictions - Bushfire Planning – Major Fires 

Fire warnings and updates: Emergency broadcasters: ABC and Commercial radio stations & SKY News TV 
 

 
CFA WELLBEING SUPPORT LINE   1800 959 232 

Providing CFA members and their immediate family access to 24 hour support 7 days a week 
cfa.vic.gov.au/wellbeing 
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Jayden Uebergang, Grade 6       Laharum Lorikeets Playtime enjoying  
Eden Kelly-Alderson, Foundation/Prep and          morning tea in the playground 
Troy Winfield, Grade 6 Laharum PS students 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
The upcoming low impact drilling will feature vehicles  
similar to those used in February 2021. WIM used a  
Horsham-based company during the recent gravity survey. 
 
 
 

                Mosquito 
 
 

                                                                                        
 

        
 
 

       Bindii weed 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 



                                                                                                                                                         Page 12 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

                Enid Knight, Vivienne Newton and Jade Adams 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Freddie Matthews getting into the 
Australia Day spirit at Brimpaen! 

 
 
 
 
 

Laharum Wartook Veggie Swap at Sue & David’s on Sunday February 6 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


